
 

 

 

 
 
 
7 September 2022 
 
 

  
c/-  
Via email: ;   
 
 
Tēnā koe   
  
Your Official Information Act request, reference: HNZ3322 - Surgical waiting lists 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request received 10 August and subsequent clarification 
received on 12 August seeking information from Te Whatu Ora - Health New Zealand Waitematā about 
waiting lists, CPAC scores and GP referrals.   

 
Before responding to your specific questions, it may be useful to provide some context about our services.  
 
Waitematā is the largest and one of the most rapidly growing health districts in the country, serving a 
population of around 650,000 across the North Shore, Waitakere and Rodney areas. We are the largest 
employer in the district, employing more than 8,900 people across more than 80 locations. 
 
In addition to providing care to our own resident population, we are the Northern Region provider of 
forensic mental health services and child rehabilitation services, plus the metro Auckland provider of child 
community dental services and community alcohol and drug services. 
 
In response to your request, we are able to provide the following information: 
 
1. How many people are currently on the waiting list for all services for First Specialist Assessment (ESPI 

#2), what was the increase or decrease in numbers on the list for May – July 2022 inclusive, and how 
many in total have been waiting more than 12 months?  

 
The Northern Region health district (Auckland, Waitematā, Counties Manukau and Northland) has worked 
hard to maintain service-delivery during the various COVID-19 outbreaks over the past two years. The 
pressure on the hospital system has resulted from a combination of increasing cases related to COVID-19 
and staff pressures as people isolated at home to look after themselves and whānau.   
 
It should be noted that services across the Waitematā district were significantly impacted in 2020 and 2021 
due to COVID-19 lockdowns. Restrictions put in place to minimise the spread of COVID-19 across the 
Auckland region meant that face-to-face appointments were not able to proceed for lengthy periods of 
time; this has inevitably impacted wait times.  
 
To assist in managing waitlists, a number of our services are increasing the number of clinics and surgeries 
available across specialities and actively recruiting additional staff. 
 
In addition, we have an active program in place to ensure as many patients as possible waiting >365 days 
have a FSA appointment booked by the end of September. While it may take some time for all patients to 
be seen, it will give patients some certainty with an appointment.  
 


















